## Timekeeping for today's meeting

https://coda.io/@dambroisej/ow-faculty-and-senate-meeting-interactions

## **Mask Concerns Survey**

Please find attached the survey results. My apologies for not providing this earlier, that was an oversight. The results have been shared with the Covid Committee.

## **Consultation Clause New Update**

As you know, the Bylaws Working Group (BWG) is currently working on bylaws revisions as part of the 5-year review. We will be revisiting the Consultation Clause, in order to get the President's agreement/approval of the clause, as soon as possible. The Parliamentarian has provided the originally proposed Consultation Clause that faculty drafted from 2006, and which our previous President had negotiated and modified. The EC recommends we revisit the original 2006 language, see attached document. The Parliamentarian has advised that the FS Chair as Campus Governance Leader can simply review the language with the President in a one-on-one meeting, and then *the President* can issue a Memo to the Senate if he agrees. If President Sams agrees to the 2006 proposed Consultation language, that new language would become part of the 2022 Bylaws revisions that the Faculty will be asked to approve. I have a 1-1 scheduled with President Sams next Wednesday where I plan to review the original 2006 Consultation Clause.

### **New Joint Task Force**

The CAP Chair has collaborated with Ed Bever and Cris Notaro to formulate a charge and membership for a second Micro-Credential Taskforce. Please see attached document. We are asking for the following faculty to serve, please contact me if interested:

- 1 Member of the Curriculum and Academic Planning Committee
- 1 Member of the Student Life Committee
- 2 other Faculty (appointed by Faculty Senate chair such that at least one faculty from the SAS, the SOB, and the SOE is included)

# **Shared Calendars New Update**

- At the previous Senate meeting we discussed that the Campus-Wide Calendar is focused on events where all faculty and staff are included.
- TLRC has also agreed to host a calendar for events such as workshops or other items that are solely faculty-focused.
- An HR calendar where various unions, trainings, and other events can be hosted is currently under consideration, we will hear back soon about that.

## **President's Inauguration New Update**

The President's Inauguration is being planned for Friday April 14th. The President's Office asked me to serve as the co-chair, and I have appointed Vice Chair Lisa Chin as my designee. There will be other opportunities for faculty to get involved, I am sure Lisa will update us later about that.

#### **Presidential Committee Nominations we received**

Please find attached self-nominations received for the Presidential Committees. For the DEI&SJ committee there are only 2 open spots, but we received 4 nominations. For Campus Safety and Covid committees, we only received 1 out of 3 requested nominations. I suggested to the President's Office that they may need to ask nominees to serve where needed, since the nominations received don't quite match up to the number requested. The President's Office is working on finalizing the members.

# Please see included below message from the Capital Planning Office Hello,

Capital Planning will report on projects in progress and in planning at the Faculty Senate meeting on Friday, October 7, 2022. The agenda for our 30-minute time slot should follow the order of the OneDrive links below and will include time for discussion. For a preview of the materials to be discussed at the meeting, please click on the links provided.

Campus Master Plan Overview Images ①
□ <u>NSB</u> ①
Clark Restore + FMP Feilds
Duane L. Jones (1)
Atrium ADA ①
Campus Greens ①
5 Year Project Outlook and Budgets 1

Ray Maggiore

Thank you,

Assistant Vice President, Capital Planning SUNY Old Westbury, Division of Business & Finance 223 Store Hill Road, Room F118 Old Westbury, NY 11568-0210

maggiorer@oldwestbury.edu

Office: 516-876-2031